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Dear Parents/Carers,

Next week is our last week of this half term and it has been wonderful to have the school running very close to ‘normal’ without the disruption of the last 18 months. The children are happy and settled and we will be giving information next half term on parents’ evenings so teachers can talk to you in more detail about their time in school.

Thank you all for your request for Halloween tickets – we are now processing all of the requests and the tickets will be sent home with children on Monday. Please check children’s bags. If you do not receive a ticket but believe you had requested and paid for one, please contact the school office and we will look into it for you. Please remember, we do not take cash. All payments must be made on Parent Pay. The children have been very excited all week and I think we are going to see some fabulous costumes. Please also remember that all children must be collected after the disco, by an adult. 

Online Safety
After recently talking to lots of children from across school about being safe, I know that most of our children are aware of the rules to follow about being safe both in the community and online. This would include: not talking to people they do not know, not giving passwords away and not accessing inappropriate sites and platforms. It is really positive that our children have an understanding of this but sometimes, as parents, we are less aware of what children are accessing so I thought I would highlight content that was recently identified as damaging to young children. There is a new Netflix series called Squid Game which is also available as a app/game. The viewing age is 15+ but I am told it is very easy for children to access the game and that some of its content is being uploaded to Tik Tok- which huge amounts of our children do use. I have attached an information sheet about this for parents so you can feel informed about what the game is. It is not advised that you raise this issue directly with your child/ren as it may give them an awareness of something that they previously did not have and may also stimulate a curiosity to find out more. This is just to raise your own awareness as an adult. 
Our work on esafety will continue in school so that children can continue to use technology in a safe way. There are many websites which are aimed at informing parents and also apps that can help you monitor your child’s device. If you are ever unsure, please do ask and we may be able to offer you advice or signpost you to appropriate information bodies. Technology advances so quickly it is really important to stay one step ahead of them! A good starting point is www.protectyoungeyes.com 

Air ambulance donations
Bags have been sent out to all families for donations of clothing/shoes. These will be collected by the Air Ambulance and used to help raise funds for them. Please drop off any donations at the ‘hub’ building on Monday 18th or Tuesday 19th morning. They will be collected on Tuesday afternoon and therefore we cannot take donations after this date. Thank you for helping raise funds for a lifesaving service.

Harvest donations- food bank
Thank you for all of the donations so far, these are really appreciated. We will be handing over all of our donations to the church next week so they can be transferred to the food bank. If you would still like to send a donation of tinned or dried food please send them by the end of the day on Monday. Thank you. 


Freecycle uniform event
We have had lots of interest about our uniform recycle event and it is lovely to see that so many families also want to end the ‘fast fashion’ industry we live in by ensuring high quality school uniforms are reused.  It only seems to take a short time before children are growing out of new uniforms so now is a perfect time to collect uniform you think they will soon need and know you are helping the environment too. We are offering the following sessions to allow parents to come and browse our uniforms and collect what they need- for free!
We now have so much uniform to offer we are going to spread the event over a number of weeks to allow everyone a chance to collect some.  

	Uniform size

	Date and time
	Venue

	Age 4-7 years

	Wednesday 3rd November 9am-10am
	Detached ‘Hub’ building as you come into school

	Age 7-9 years
	Wednesday 10th November 9am-10am
	Detached ‘Hub’ building as you come into school

	Age 10+
	Wednesday 17th November 9am-10am
	Detached ‘Hub’ building as you come into school




Covid-19
We are continuing to monitor our Covid cases within school. As yet, we have not reached sufficient cases to need to implement additional outbreak measures in school. We already have in place heightened cleaning and high levels of ventilation, hand washing and staggered breaktimes. Should further measures need to be implemented this could include moving classes back into ‘bubbles’ and minimising any shared spaces in school such as assembly time and the dinner hall. We will keep you informed if we are required to do this as we take advice from Public Health England.  Whilst we appreciate that levels within the county continue to rise and therefore the risk is not going away, there are measure you can take to help reduce the spread. This includes taking your child for a PCR test if they are unwell. Where we have had positive cases, they rarely follow the symptoms on the NHS website and a positive result often follows having a sore throat and sniffles rather than a cough. If we do ask you to take your child for a PCR test, we do appreciate that his can be inconvenient but we are trying to keep our whole community safe. 

How to stop coronavirus (COVID-19) spreading 

There are things you can do to help reduce the risk of you and anyone you live with getting ill with coronavirus (COVID-19):

· get vaccinated – everyone aged 12 and over can book COVID-19 vaccination appointments now 
· wash your hands with soap and water or use hand sanitiser regularly throughout the day 
· cover your mouth and nose with a tissue or your sleeve (not your hands) when you cough or sneeze
· put used tissues in the bin immediately and wash your hands afterwards
· meet people outside and avoid crowded areas
· open doors and windows to let in fresh air if meeting people inside
· wear a face covering when it's hard to stay away from other people – particularly indoors or in crowded places

Further information is available at nhs.uk/coronavirus

What to do if your child develops symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) or tests positive for COVID-19
The most common symptoms of COVID-19 are recent onset of:
· new continuous cough and/or
· high temperature and/or
· a loss of, or change in, normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)

If your child does develop symptoms, they should get a PCR test and remain at home at least until the result is known. Get a free PCR test to check if you have coronavirus (COVID-19) - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk). if positive, the child should isolate until at least 10 days after their symptoms appeared.   

 If you are concerned about your child’s symptoms, you can seek advice from NHS 111 at https://111.nhs.uk/ or by phoning 111.

If your child has a positive test result but does not have symptoms they should stay at home and self-isolate for 10 days from the date the positive test was taken. This isolation period will be extended if they go on to develop symptoms by counting 10 full days from the day following their symptom onset

 Instructions for people who live in the same household as someone with COVID-19 
From 16 August, you will not be required to self-isolate if you are a contact of someone who has tested positive for COVID-19 and any of the following apply:
· you are fully vaccinated (with an MHRA approved COVID-19 vaccine in the UK, and at least 14 days have passed since you received the vaccine.
· you are below the age of 18 years 6 months
· you have taken part in or are currently part of an approved COVID-19 vaccine trial
· you are not able to get vaccinated for medical reasons

NHS Test and Trace will contact you to let you know that you have been identified as a contact and check whether you are legally required to self-isolate. Even if you do not have symptoms, you will be advised to have a PCR test as soon as possible.

Even if you are vaccinated, you can still be infected with COVID-19 and pass it on to others. If you are identified as a contact of someone with COVID-19 but you are not required to self-isolate, you can help protect others by 
· limiting close contact with other people outside your household, especially in enclosed spaces
· wearing a face covering in enclosed spaces and where you are unable to maintain social distancing
· limiting contact with anyone who is clinically extremely vulnerable
· taking part in regular LFD testing

You should follow this advice while the person in your household with COVID-19 is self-isolating. Those who are clinically extremely vulnerable should be supported to minimise their contact with other people in the household during this period, regardless of whether others have symptoms or not.

You may be eligible for a Test and Trace Support Payment, for more information please see: www.gov.uk/test-and-trace-support-payment


Help, support, and further information. 

[bookmark: _Hlk71120867]To help you comply with the requirement to self-isolate, the County Durham Together Community Hub can provide access to essential supplies, financial support and emotional support as well as other services. Please visit durham.gov.uk/covid19help or call the Community Hub on 03000 260260 for further details. 

There is also support available the coronavirus section via durhamlocate.org.uk
Useful Websites
www.gov.uk/coronavirus
www.nhs.uk/coronavirus 
www.durham.gov.uk/coronavirus 
www.durham.gov.uk/covid19help
www.durhamlocate.org.uk


As always, if there is anything you would like to discuss please contact the school office to make an appointment or speak to school staff on the yard. 


Joanne Bromley
Head Teacher
